BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

October 24, 2005

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Monday, October 24, 2005 at 6:30 p.m. at the Plymouth North High School prior to Fall Town Meeting:    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman 



David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman 



Richard J. Quintal, Jr. 



Anthony R. Schena



Jean S. Loewenberg

Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager 



Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager

TOWN MANAGER’S REPORT

Mr. Sylvia announced that the Internal Revenue Service and Treasury Department have announced an increase to the optional standard mileage rates for the final four months of 2005.  The rate will increase to 48.5 cents a mile for all business miles driven between Sept. 1 and Dec. 31, 2005.  Currently Plymouth is at a thirty-cent reimbursement rate.  Mr. Sylvia intends to increase the Town’s rate to match the IRS rate.  

However, he will monitor the IRS amount and if it decreases or increases, Plymouth will follow suit. The impact to the town’s FY06 budget will be approximately $3,000 and he will notify the Finance Committee.  

He also indicated that he would provide the Board with a list of departments who currently receive mileage reimbursement.

PUBLIC HEARING

The Board held a public hearing on Monday, October 24, 2005 at 6:45 p.m. to consider the application for a transfer of an annual all alcohol restaurant liquor license from Tavares Hospitality to Court Street Hospitality.  On a motion by Mr. Schena, seconded by Mr. Malaguti, the Board voted to approve the transfer.  5-0

MINUTES:

On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Mr. Schena, the Board voted to approve the minutes of October 4, 2005. Voted 5-0. On a motion by Mr. Schena, seconded by Mr. Quintal, the Board voted to approve the minutes of October 11, 2005.  4-0-1 (Mr. Malaguti abstained).

LICENSES

On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Mr. Schena, the Board voted to approve a Common Victualler, Comprehensive Entertainment Group I, Sunday Entertainment, Extension of Hours and an early Sunday Opening for Court Street Hospitality d/b/a Simon’s Bar and Grille. Voted 5-0.

Chairman Tavares announced the opening and closing of the warrant for the April 1, 2006 Spring Annual Town Meeting.  The warrant will open effective Tuesday, October 25, 2005 and close on Wednesday, November 30, 2005 at 4:00 p.m. 

TOWN MEETING ARTICLES

Article 4C

Mr. Sylvia explained that this article was withdrawn after Mr. Crombie’s study showed a more prudent way to service Obery Street.  On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Mr. Quintal, the board voted to withdraw their former recommendation for this article.  5-0.

Article 23

Mr. Sylvia explained that the Attorney Generals Office had recommended that this committee be created to accept gifts for affordable housing.  However, Plymouth already has two non-profit trusts (Housing Authority and Redevelopment Authority) for accepting gifts so another one would be a built in redundancy.  On a motion by Mr. Quintal, seconded by Mr. Malaguti, the Board voted to withdraw their former recommendation for this article.  5-0. 

Article 22 

On a motion by Mr. Malaguti, seconded by Mr. Schena, the Board voted to recommend Article 22.

At 6:55 p.m., on a voice vote, the Board voted to go into Executive Session pursuant to MGL, Chapter 39, Section 23B.

Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager

